## Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Risque, Nancy: Files

**Folder Title:** Space Station Materials (3 of 4)

**Box:** OA 18383

To see more digitized collections visit: <a href="https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material">https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material</a>

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Inventories, visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: <a href="https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide">https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide</a>

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

Last Updated: 12/16/2024

Document No.	
Document No.	

#### WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE:	6/21/88	ACTION/CONC	JRRENCE/G	COMMENT DUE BY:	5:00 ]	pm today	
SUBJECT:	PRESIDENTIAL	LETTER ON	SPACE	STATION			

	ACTION FYI		ACTION FYI
VICE PRESIDENT		HOBBS	
BAKER		HOOLEY	
DUBERSTEIN	<b>-</b> ,	KRANOWITZ	
MILLER - OMB		POWELL	
BAUER		RANGE	
CRIBB		RISQUE	
CRIPPEN		RYAN	
CULVAHOUSE		SPRINKEL	
DAWSON	□P MS	TUTTLE	
DONATELLI		CLERK	
FITZWATER		GRAHAM	
GRISCOM			0 0

**REMARKS:** 

Please provide any comments directly to my office by 5:00 this afternoon. Thanks.

RES	PO	NS	E:
-----	----	----	----

NR
WOODWARD-OK
HAUPTLI-SEC COMMENTS
MARONI-OK
Commerce-see insert
TREASURY-SEE COMMENTS
(FROM NASA)

Rhett Dawson Ext. 2702 To Members of Senate

Dear	Senator	

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation - the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Senate is now at a critical decision point. The FY 1989 appropriation bill as marked by the HUD-Independent Agencies Subcommittee would provide only \$200 million for the Space Station and effectively force termination of the Space Station program. This would be totally unacceptable. Not only would we lose the direct benefits to our economic and technological strength at home, we would also suffer a major embarrassment in the international arena.

The Soviets already have an active space station program and are increasingly using it to support civilian space goals and to advance foreign policy objectives. Meanwhile, our closest friends and allies in Europe, Japan and Canada have agreed to join with us in a cooperative relationship which will substantially increase the capabilities of the U.S. station. A failure now to adequately fund this vital project will significantly undermine our national space effort and will raise serious questions about whether we are any longer a reliable leader and partner in an area where our leadership has been so vital for three decades.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

## SUGGESTED INSERT Commer

I am fully aware of the difficult decisions that must be made in setting priorities among the competing demands for funding this year, but this is not the time to turn our backs on the future. I am asking you to help assure that future by supporting Appropriation of the funds necessary for the space program our Nation needs.

Sincerely,

#### Ronald Reagan

I also call on Congress to respond to the many respected reports and findings of the past few months by supporting initiatives for the private sector to become fully involved in our space program. It is time for the government and the private sector to join hands to make certain that this nation does not lose its leadership in space. Now and in the future.

Committee (Defense Appropriations Subcommittee of the Senate Appropriation Committee) took \$600 million(?) from the Defense function (050) to fund the Space Station. The full committee is due to meet on Friday for its mark up. The Defense Appropriations Subcommittee acted contrary or over Administration objections to funding the Space Station from 050. We are endeavoring to get the full committee to restoring the funding to DoD and fund the Space Station elsewhere.

A memo on this is coming to you and Rhett at this moment outlining the above.

Fred Becker (x6190)

3 account

То	Members	of	House	of	Representatives
Dea	ar Mr.				

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation - the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the my top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space

Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

The HUD-Independent Agencies appropriation bill as reported by the Appropriations Committee would permit NASA to proceed with the Space Station, subject to a favorable decision by the next President, and would fund the other elements of the civil space program at a level significantly below the budget request. Although these reductions are a matter of grave concern, significant progress can be made in the overall program provided no further reductions are made.

I urge you to strongly oppose any proposed amendments which would have the effect of further reducing funding for the future Space Station, the Space Shuttle, or any other velements of the civil space program.

TSUGGESTS
USING
SENATE
CLOSING
PARAGRAPH
INSTEAD
OF
THIS

Sincerely,

	4581	
Document No.		

### WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE:	6/21/88	ACTION/CONCU	RRENCE/(	COMMENT DUE BY:	5:00	pm	today	
SUBJECT:	PRESIDENTIAL	LETTER ON	SPACE	STATION				

	<b>ACTION FY</b>		ACTION FYI	
VICE PRESIDENT		HOBBS		
BAKER		HOOLEY		
DUBERSTEIN		KRANOWITZ		
MILLER - OMB		POWELL		
BAUER		RANGE		
CRIBB		RISQUE		<b>/</b>
CRIPPEN		RYAN		
CULVAHOUSE		SPRINKEL		
DAWSON		SS TUTTLE		_
DONATELLI		CLERK		
FITZWATER		GRAHAM		
GRISCOM				

**REMARKS:** 

Please provide any comments directly to my office by 5:00 this afternoon. Thanks.

RESPONSE:

RHETT DAWSON:

June 21, 1988

NSC strongly concurs in the draft letters (with a recommended addition and suggested changes) supporting the Space Station program prepared by NASA. A clear and forceful expression of Presidential support for the program prior to the Senate Appropriations Committee's mark-up of the space budget, now scheduled for June 22, is of the utmost importance to ensure the survival of this key program.

Rhett Dawson

Paul Schott Stevens Executive Secretary

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 21, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR RHETT B. DAWSON

ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT FOR OPERATIONS

FROM:

C. DEAN MCGRATH, JR.

ASSOCIATE COUNSEL TO THE PRESTDENT

SUBJECT:

Presidential Letters on Space Station

Counsel's office has reviewed the proposed letters from the President to Members of the House and Senate in support of funding for the space station, and we have no legal objection to these letters being sent.

Thank you for submitting these letters for our review.

Document No.	

## WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE:	6/21/88	ACTION/CONCURRENCE/COMMEN	TOUE BY: 5:00	pm today
SUBJECT:	PRESIDENTIAL	LETTER ON SPACE STATIO	ON	

	ACTION FYI		ACTION FYI
VICE PRESIDENT		HOBBS	
BAKER		HOOLEY	
DUBERSTEIN		KRANOWITZ	
MILLER - OMB		POWELL	
BAUER		RANGE	
CRIBB		RISQUE	
CRIPPEN		RYAN	
CULVAHOUSE		SPRINKEL	
DAWSON		TUTTLE	
DONATELLI		CLERK	
FITZWATER		CDAHAM	
		GRAHAM	
GRISCOM			

**REMARKS:** 

Please provide any comments directly to my office by 5:00 this afternoon. Thanks.

**RESPONSE:** 

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 21, 1988 JUN 21 PM 5: 20

MEMORANDUM FOR RHETT DAWSON

FROM: ALAN M. KRANOWITZ

SUBJECT: Proposed Presidential Letters on Space Station

If the decision is made to send a Presidential letter solely on the Space Station program, the proposed letters are fine. There are, however, a number of considerations that the President's senior staff and budget and science advisers should weigh carefully in deciding whether to recommend to the President that he send the letters.

The letters single out one program within the 250 (science) budget function, thereby sending Congress the message that the President gives it the higher priority than any other science program.

Congress will not respond (nor, I believe, would the Administration ask Congress to do so) by increasing Congressional appropriation totals to add more funds for the Space Station -- we expect compliance with the Bipartisan Budget Agreement floor-ceilings. If Congress provides more funding for the Space Station, it must provide less funding for something else.

To add funds for the Space Station, Congress most likely would reduce either other function 250 programs or function 050 (defense) programs. For example, three 050-reduction approaches are currently under consideration on the Senate side: (1) take Defense appropriations from the President's Strategic Defense Initiative and provide it for the NASA Space Station (Johnston idea); (2) take Defense appropriations from DOD Research and Development and provide it for NASA Space Station (SAC Defense Subcommittee idea); and (3) take unobligated balances of prior-year Defense appropriations and provide it for NASA Space Station (Garn idea).

A Presidential letter on the Space Station would substantially increase the likelihood of Senate adoption of one of these ideas, an outcome that undoubtedly would concern the Secretary of Defense greatly.

SiaM

In deciding whether to ask the President to the proposed Space Station letter, the President's senior advisers should focus on where the money comes from as much as on where it goes.

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 21, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR RHETT DAWSON

FROM:

NANCY J. RISQUE

SUBJECT:

Presidential Letter on Space Station

NASA Administrator Fletcher and Commerce Secretary William Verity have requested in writing that the President convey his strong support for adequate funding for the Space Station program, currently pending in the Senate and House budget process. Deputy Secretary of Treasury Peter McPherson, as well as the National Security Council and the Office of Management and Budget concur in this recommendation.

Timing is crucial. The Senate Appropriations Committee mark-up of the space budget is scheduled for Wednesday morning, June 22. It is the view of the above-mentioned agencies that the President's message be conveyed to the Hill <u>before</u> the Senate mark-up.

While all of the above agencies believe it is important to issue a Presidential message or statement on Space Station, NASA has suggested that a letter is the best approach. Attached is NASA's draft letter for circulation that would be sent by the President to select Members of the House and Senate.

Last week the President sent a letter to several Members of Congress in support of all of the Administration's space initiatives. While that letter was helpful, the Space Station program remains in jeopardy due to budget pressures.

Alan Kranowitz asked that I put this letter in circulation, rather than his office.

To Members of Senate	Τ	'O	Mem	be	rs	of	Se	ena	+
----------------------	---	----	-----	----	----	----	----	-----	---

Dear	Senator	

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation — the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Senate is now at a critical decision point. The FY 1989 appropriation bill as marked by the HUD-Independent Agencies Subcommittee would provide only \$200 million for the Space Station and effectively force termination of the Space Station program. This would be totally unacceptable. Not only would we lose the direct benefits to our economic and technological strength at home, we would also suffer a major embarrassment in the international arena.

The Soviets already have an active space station program and are increasingly using it to support civilian space goals and to advance foreign policy objectives. Meanwhile, our closest friends and allies in Europe, Japan and Canada have agreed to join with us in a cooperative relationship which will substantially increase the capabilities of the U.S. station. A failure now to adequately fund this vital project will significantly undermine our national space effort and will raise serious questions about whether we are any longer a reliable leader and partner in an area where our leadership has been so vital for three decades.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

I am fully aware of the difficult decisions that must be made in setting priorities among the competing demands for funding this year, but this is not the time to turn our backs on the future. I am asking you to help assure that future by supporting appropriation of the funds necessary for the space program our Nation needs.

Sincerely,

To Members of House of Representatives Dear Mr.

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation - the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space

Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

The HUD-Independent Agencies appropriation bill as reported by the Appropriations Committee would permit NASA to proceed with the Space Station, subject to a favorable decision by the next President, and would fund the other elements of the civil space program at a level significantly below the budget request. Although these reductions are a matter of grave concern, significant progress can be made in the overall program provided no further reductions are made.

I urge you to strongly oppose any proposed amendments which would have the effect of further reducing funding for the future Space Station, the Space Shuttle, or any other element of the civil space program.

Sincerely,

Document No.	

# WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE:	6/21/88	ACTION/CONCUR	RENCE/C	OMMENT DUE BY:	5:06 ph Opday	<del></del>
SUBJECT:	PRESIDENTIA	L LETTER ON S	PACE	STATION		
		ACTION	FYI		ACTION	I FYI
VICE	PRESIDENT		1	HOBBS		
BAK	ER .		Y,	HOOLEY		
DUBI	ERSTEIN			KRANOWITZ	<b>1</b>	
MILL	ER - OMB	-D/		POWELL		
BAUI	ER .			RANGE		
CRIB	В			RISQUE		
CRIPI	PEN			RYAN	<sub>.</sub> . $\square$	
CULV	AHOUSE			SPRINKEL		
DAW	SON		ss	TUTTLE		
DON	ATELLI			CLERK		
FITZV	VATER			GRAHAM		
GRIS	СОМ	<b>Y</b>				

**REMARKS:** 

Please provide any comments directly to my office by 5:00 this afternoon. Thanks.

Omb's response vicorporation

**RESPONSE:** 



#### EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

## OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

June 21, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR:

RHETT DAWSON

FROM:

Wayne Arny

SUBJECT:

Presidential Letter on Space Station

I understand that in today's markup, the Defense Appropriations Subcommittee of the Senate Appropriations Committee (SAC) provided additional funding for the space station. The funding was taken from Defense, despite Administration objections. We are working to have the funding restored to Defense when the full Committee meets to markup the FY 1989 appropriations bill on Friday, June 24th.

In light of this, I do not believe we should send a letter now. My fear is that by sending this generic letter at this time, we will leave the impression that we support funding the space station at the expense of the President's defense priorities.

c: Nancy Risque

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 21, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR RHETT DAWSON

FROM: NANCY J. RISQUE

SUBJECT: Presidential Letter on Space Station

NASA Administrator Fletcher and Commerce Secretary William Verity have requested in writing that the President convey his strong support for adequate funding for the Space Station program, currently pending in the Senate and House budget process. Deputy Secretary of Treasury Peter McPherson, as well as the National Security Council and the Office of Management and Budget concur in this recommendation.

Timing is crucial. The Senate Appropriations Committee mark-up of the space budget is scheduled for Wednesday morning, June 22. It is the view of the above-mentioned agencies that the President's message be conveyed to the Hill before the Senate mark-up.

While all of the above agencies believe it is important to issue a Presidential message or statement on Space Station, NASA has suggested that a letter is the best approach. Attached is NASA's draft letter for circulation that would be sent by the President to select Members of the House and Senate.

Last week the President sent a letter to several Members of Congress in support of all of the Administration's space initiatives. While that letter was helpful, the Space Station program remains in jeopardy due to budget pressures.

Alan Kranowitz asked that I put this letter in circulation, rather than his office.

To	Members	of	Senate

Dear	Senator	

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation — the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Senate is now at a critical decision point. The FY 1989 appropriation bill as marked by the HUD-Independent Agencies Subcommittee would provide only \$200 million for the Space Station and effectively force termination of the Space Station program. This would be totally unacceptable. Not only would we lose the direct benefits to our economic and technological strength at home, we would also suffer a major embarrassment in the international arena.

The Soviets already have an active space station program and are increasingly using it to support civilian space goals and to advance foreign policy objectives. Meanwhile, our closest friends and allies in Europe, Japan and Canada have agreed to join with us in a cooperative relationship which will substantially increase the capabilities of the U.S. station. A failure now to adequately fund this vital project will significantly undermine our national space effort and will raise serious questions about whether we are any longer a reliable leader and partner in an area where our leadership has been so vital for three decades.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

I am fully aware of the difficult decisions that must be made in setting priorities among the competing demands for funding this year, but this is not the time to turn our backs on the future. I am asking you to help assure that future by supporting appropriation of the funds necessary for the space program our Nation needs.

Sincerely,

To Members of House of Representatives
Dear Mr.

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation - the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space

Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

The HUD-Independent Agencies appropriation bill as reported by the Appropriations Committee would permit NASA to proceed with the Space Station, subject to a favorable decision by the next President, and would fund the other elements of the civil space program at a level significantly below the budget request. Although these reductions are a matter of grave concern, significant progress can be made in the overall program provided no further reductions are made.

I urge you to strongly oppose any proposed amendments which would have the effect of further reducing funding for the future Space Station, the Space Shuttle, or any other element of the civil space program.

Sincerely,

Document No.	
--------------	--



## WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE:	6/21/88	ACTION/CONCURE	RENCE/CO	1968 J DMMENT DUE BY:	UN 21 PM 3: 21 :00 pm today	
SUBJECT:	PRESIDENTIAI	LETTER ON S	PACE :	STATION		
		ACTION	FYI		ACTION	FYI
VICE	PRESIDENT			HOBBS		
BAKE	R			HOOLEY		
DUBE	RSTEIN			KRANOWITZ		
MILLI	R - OMB			POWELL		
BAUE	R			RANGE		
CRIBE	3			RISQUE		
CRIPP	EN			RYAN		
CULV	AHOUSE			SPRINKEL		
DAW	SON		255	TUTTLE		
DONA	ATELLI			CLERK		
FITZV	ATER			GRAHAM		
GRISC	ОМ					

**REMARKS:** 

Please provide any comments directly to my office by 5:00 this afternoon. Thanks.

**RESPONSE:** 

Rhett Dawson Ext. 2702

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 21, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR RHETT DAWSON

FROM:

NANCY J. RISQUE

SUBJECT:

Presidential Letter on Space Station

NASA Administrator Fletcher and Commerce Secretary William Verity have requested in writing that the President convey his strong support for adequate funding for the Space Station program, currently pending in the Senate and House budget process. Deputy Secretary of Treasury Peter McPherson, as well as the National Security Council and the Office of Management and Budget concur in this recommendation.

Timing is crucial. The Senate Appropriations Committee mark-up of the space budget is scheduled for Wednesday morning, June 22. It is the view of the above-mentioned agencies that the President's message be conveyed to the Hill before the Senate mark-up.

While all of the above agencies believe it is important to issue a Presidential message or statement on Space Station, NASA has suggested that a letter is the best approach. Attached is NASA's draft letter for circulation that would be sent by the President to select Members of the House and Senate.

Last week the President sent a letter to several Members of Congress in support of all of the Administration's space initiatives. While that letter was helpful, the Space Station program remains in jeopardy due to budget pressures.

Alan Kranowitz asked that I put this letter in circulation, rather than his office.

To Members of Senate

Dear Senator

Keni Space Shuttle is commonly

Keni Space Shuttle is folks went

Because Space Station entities

Think

Think

Undertake development

The space of In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of apermanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation - the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Senate is now at a critical decision point. The FY 1989 appropriation bill as marked by the HUD-Independent Agencies Subcommittee would provide only \$200 million for the Space Station and effectively force termination of the Space Station program. This would be totally unacceptable. Not only would we lose the direct benefits to our economic and technological strength at home, we would also suffer a major embarrassment in the international arena.

The Soviets already have an active space station program and are increasingly using it to support civilian space goals and to advance foreign policy objectives. Meanwhile, our closest friends and allies in Europe, Japan, and Canada have agreed to join with us in a cooperative relationship which will substantially increase the capabilities of the U.S. station. A failure now to adequately fund this vital project will significantly undermine our national space effort and will raise serious questions about whether we are any longer a reliable leader and partner in an area where our leadership has been so vital for three decades.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

I am fully aware of the difficult decisions that must be made in setting priorities among the competing demands for funding this year, but this is not the time to turn our backs on the future. I am asking you to help assure that future by supporting appropriation of the funds necessary for the space program our Nation needs.

Sincerely,

To Members of House of Representatives
Dear Mr.

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation - the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space

as par

Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

The HUD-Independent Agencies appropriation bill as reported by the Appropriations Committee would permit NASA to proceed with the Space Station, subject to a favorable decision by the next President, and would fund the other elements of the civil space program at a level significantly below the budget request. Although these reductions are a matter of grave concern, significant progress can be made in the overall program provided no further reductions are made.

I urge you to strongly oppose any proposed amendments which would have the effect of further reducing funding for the future Space Station, the Space Shuttle, or any other element of the civil space program.

Sincerely,

Document No.	

### WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE:	6/21/88	ACTION/CONG	CURRENCE/C	1988 JUN 2 by:PM_5	5:00 pm t	oday	_
SUBJECT:	PRESIDENTIAL	LETTER O	N SPACE	STATION			

	ACTION FYI		ACTION	FYI
VICE PRESIDENT		HOBBS		
BAKER		HOOLEY		
DUBERSTEIN		KRANOWITZ	<b>1</b>	
MILLER - OMB		POWELL		
BAUER		RANGE		
CRIBB		RISQUE		
CRIPPEN		RYAN		
CULVAHOUSE		SPRINKEL		
DAWSON	□P MSS	TUTTLE		
DONATELLI		CLERK		
FITZWATER		GRAHAM	> 1	
GRISCOM				Γ
<b>!</b>				_

**REMARKS:** 

Please provide any comments directly to my office by 5:00 fafternoon. Thanks.

RESPONSE:

Our suggested draft is attached. We have trie call attention to the endangered Space Statio minimizing other SET initiatives.

and strategie

Dear	
	•

Every United States Representative and United States Senator has the privilege of leading America into the 21st century. There is probably nothing more important to our nation's future than support for science, space, and technology programs, which are essential to U.S. economic competitiveness and, therefore, U.S. economic well-being.

At every point in the budget cycle, we considered the full range of federal programs and their competing demands on scarce taxpayers' dollars. If we are to insure our future economic security, funding of science, space, and technology programs must remain a top priority now.

Because proposed programs in science, space, and technology are largely complementary and interdependent, I have not ranked one proposal over another. I understand, however, that the Senate is now at a critical decision point on the Space Station funding, so critical that proposed budget cuts would terminate the Space Station program.

The Space Station--which will advance the frontiers of scientific knowledge, advance our industrial technologies, and strengthen international cooperation in space--is as important as the Space Shuttle, the Commercially Developed Space Facility, the National Science Foundation programs, and other United States S&T initiatives.

I urge the Congress to provide full funding and support for all these programs, since they are equally important to our nation's economic security.

Sincerely,

Document No.	

## WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE: 6/21/88	ACTION/CONCURRE	NCE/COMMENT DUE BY:	5:00 pm today JUN 21 PM 3:4
SUBJECT: PRESIDENTI	AL LETTER ON SPA	ACE STATION	
	ACTION F	YI	ACTION FYI
VICE PRESIDENT		HOBBS	
BAKER		HOOLEY	
DUBERSTEIN		KRANOWITZ	
MILLER - OMB		D POWELL	
BAUER		RANGE	
CRIBB		RISQUE	
CRIPPEN		□ RYAN	
CULVAHOUSE		SPRINKEL	
DAWSON		SS TUTTLE	
DONATELLI		CLERK	
FITZWATER		GRAHAM	
GRISCOM			

**REMARKS:** 

Please provide any comments directly to my office by 5:00 this afternoon. Thanks.

**RESPONSE:** 

Don't ne de need a RR decision on What se will stand for in terms of paying for the Space Station out Ext. 2702 of DOD's Side? Kennettuck

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 21, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR RHETT DAWSON

FROM:

NANCY J. RISQUE

SUBJECT:

Presidential Letter on Space Station

NASA Administrator Fletcher and Commerce Secretary William Verity have requested in writing that the President convey his strong support for adequate funding for the Space Station program, currently pending in the Senate and House budget process. Deputy Secretary of Treasury Peter McPherson, as well as the National Security Council and the Office of Management and Budget concur in this recommendation.

Timing is crucial. The Senate Appropriations Committee mark-up of the space budget is scheduled for Wednesday morning, June 22. It is the view of the above-mentioned agencies that the President's message be conveyed to the Hill <u>before</u> the Senate mark-up.

While all of the above agencies believe it is important to issue a Presidential message or statement on Space Station, NASA has suggested that a letter is the best approach. Attached is NASA's draft letter for circulation that would be sent by the President to select Members of the House and Senate.

Last week the President sent a letter to several Members of Congress in support of all of the Administration's space initiatives. While that letter was helpful, the Space Station program remains in jeopardy due to budget pressures.

Alan Kranowitz asked that I put this letter in circulation, rather than his office.

To	Members	of	Sen	ate
----	---------	----	-----	-----

Dear	Senator	

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation — the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Senate is now at a critical decision point. The FY 1989 appropriation bill as marked by the HUD-Independent Agencies Subcommittee would provide only \$200 million for the Space Station and effectively force termination of the Space Station program. This would be totally unacceptable. Not only would we lose the direct benefits to our economic and technological strength at home, we would also suffer a major embarrassment in the international arena.

The Soviets already have an active space station program and are increasingly using it to support civilian space goals and to advance foreign policy objectives. Meanwhile, our closest friends and allies in Europe, Japan and Canada have agreed to join with us in a cooperative relationship which will substantially increase the capabilities of the U.S. station. A failure now to adequately fund this vital project will significantly undermine our national space effort and will raise serious questions about whether we are any longer a reliable leader and partner in an area where our leadership has been so vital for three decades.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

I am fully aware of the difficult decisions that must be made in setting priorities among the competing demands for funding this year, but this is not the time to turn our backs on the future. I am asking you to help assure that future by supporting appropriation of the funds necessary for the space program our Nation needs.

Sincerely,

To Members of House of Representatives Dear Mr.

In 1984, I directed NASA to undertake development of a permanently manned Space Station because it is so important to the future of this Nation. Our venture into space has just begun, and the Space Station is the key next step into the future; but it is more than this. We all know that the space program has been the source of innovation and technological growth here on earth. Our economy needs that stimulation. Moreover, the Space Station is an important vehicle of international cooperation - the largest cooperative science and technology project ever undertaken. We need the Space Station for all these reasons and for an even more important, but less tangible, reason: the pride we all have when our Nation leads the world into the peaceful exploration and use of space.

In my FY 1989 budget, within the terms of our agreements on overall spending levels, I put the Space Station among the top priorities and included the necessary funding of about \$1 billion in FY 1989. In addition, because of the importance of a stable, long-term commitment to this program, I proposed that appropriations be made for FY 1990 and 1991 as well.

The Nation needs the Space Station and needs it within the framework of a strong civil space program. The Space

Shuttle is well on the way to recovery, and the important scientific programs are ready to make good use of the full range of space capabilities.

The HUD-Independent Agencies appropriation bill as reported by the Appropriations Committee would permit NASA to proceed with the Space Station, subject to a favorable decision by the next President, and would fund the other elements of the civil space program at a level significantly below the budget request. Although these reductions are a matter of grave concern, significant progress can be made in the overall program provided no further reductions are made.

I urge you to strongly oppose any proposed amendments which would have the effect of further reducing funding for the future Space Station, the Space Shuttle, or any other element of the civil space program.

Sincerely,

Jacument No.	
--------------	--

## WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE: 6/21/88	ACTION/CONCURRENCE/COMMENT DUE BY:	5:00 pm today
	LL LETTER ON CD. C.	

PRESIDENTIAL LETTER ON SPACE STATION

VICE PRESIDENT BAKER DUBERSTEIN	ACTION FYI	HOBBS HOOLEY	ACTION FYI
MILLER - OMB		KRANOWITZ POWELL	5 =
BAUER CRIBB CRIPPEN		RANGE	
CULVAHOUSE		RYAN	
DAWSON DONATELLI		TUTTLE	